By Bryan E. Smith

Y THE TIME many of our readers get around to
reading this month’s magazine, the 2017 town-
ship election will be history, and preparations
for the new term of office will have begun.

With the election, there were undoubtedly changes
in the ranks of elected township officials. Some of that
change may have been voluntary due to retirements, but
some, I'm sure, were involuntary due to losing the elec-
tion. For whatever reason it may have been, the voters
decided they wanted change. Prior to the election, T've
been “guesstimating” this year’s turnover rate would be
between 20-25 percent. Once all the results are given to
us by the end of May, we will know!

Those of you who will no longer be serving in town-
ship office, thank you for your service. You have made
a contribution to the grassroots government movement.
It takes a special kind of person to stand up and run for
township office. It takes someone with genuine concern
for their community and the people who live there. It
isn't always easy working for/dealing with the public,
but you did it and are to be congratulated for your ser-
vice.

Township government has changed dramatically for
those who have served a long time. For those of you
who will be retiring, it is now a time of turning the
responsibilities over to someone new and to return to
maybe spending more time with family without worry-
ing about some township issue. Someone else’s phone
will now ring if a problem arises.

Having been a former township official myself, I
know that the transition from being a “regular” citizen
to that of a public official (and vice versa) can be some-
times overwhelming. I'm sure most township veterans
can attest to that!

For some, it might be tough to let go because of
their dedication to their township and position. You
must keep in mind though that now the torch has been
passed to someone new and they are the ones who will
shoulder the awesome responsibility of governing in
your township.

Anyone who accepts the responsibility of serving in
a township office deserves respect because serving in a
public office is not an easy job today. I for one certainly
respect and admire those who serve or have served in
township office.
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TOl is here to help you in your township service

For those of you who are retiring from township
office, I thank you for your service and salute you for a
job well done. You have made our form of government
work well and our townships a better place to live. You
are living proof that township government works and
you are now a part of township government’s history.

For you officials who have won re-election, the chal-
lenges of the 2017-2021 term have already begun. Your
association, TOI, wants to work with you to help meet
those challenges and to improve your capabilities. This
association’s staff is available to guide and help you as
we face the challenges ahead.

Thank you and good luck!
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Advertising Gets Results

Township Perspective ads get results!

Advertisements in Township Perspective reach
over 11,000 readers across lllinois every month.

Publication reaches:
«  More than 11,000 township/road district officials

«  More than 605 miscellaneous subscriptions
(including state and federal agencies, township staff,
news media, and libraries)

« 177 state legislators and 21 U.S. Senators and
Congressmen

To learn how you can target this audience with
your company’s ad, call Katie Hart at
(309) 693-9667 ext. 14 or
Email: katieh@rbpro1.com




